
 
 

Kinross Cycling Club Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 2nd May 2022 
(held Via Microsoft Teams) 

Present: Maggie Shearer, Jane Timperley, Richard Sanderson (chair), Tim Payne, Graham 
Millar, Neil Curr,  Fran Tierney, Paul Zarb 
  
Apologies: Sean Stevenson 
 

 

Items from previous meetings 
  

• Previous Meeting minutes circulated by Tim, agreed as a good record and  
updated to teams 

• Everyone was going to look through AGM minutes and everyone ok with them 
• All other items to be covered later in meeting 

 

All 

Area Updates 
  
Secretary 
 
Tim  - No items other than to remind folks to cc in the Secretary Mailbox (and include in 
the committee group). Ridiculous amounts of Spam going into the mailbox but probably 
not worth changing address given would require changes in other locations. Tim to have 
a think about options 
 
Treasurer 
 
Neil - Gave update on finances, including free cash. Will know in next couple of weeks 
how much is coming in from sportive, money still coming in. Donation made to Help for 
Heros. Neil made personal donation on behalf of KCC, and too get Jeff Lawson to send 
on proof of Donations to H4H. 
 
Will know by June meeting exact finances following Sportive. 
 
Audit of finances still ongoing and should be signed off by next meeting. 
 
Graham still to be removed from Bank Account, needs to find out how to do that 
(ACTION) but if not Graham happy to stay on. If removed ideally replaced by Richard 
 
Membership 

 172 members have signed up, Spond and Facebook has been updated. 

 Question around sportive rider withdrawing on day and if he can get a refund## 

 Quite a few queries from members about GP series and info sent out regarding 
this. 

 British Cycling membership cost not claimed back by Maggie although she has 
the option to do this if she wants 

 
 
 
 

All 



 
 

Kit  
 

 Donation made to junior members 

 Rachel given a short sleeved top. Outstanding question of whether people who 
race or represent club should get free kit. 

 Lots of questions about the Kit order from members. To be covered later in 
meeting 

 Lots of kit shifted at sportive. Only one bag of hoodies left. Fran provided 
overview of sales on day. Some people still to pay. Need to check in with Neil on 
whether payments tie in with what Neil sees coming in 

 
Fran was thanked for all the efforts she has put in to shifting stock 
 
Website / IT 

 Covid references have been removed from website 

 SSL Ongoing (discussion between Graham and Richard to happen offline) 
 
Sportive Update (provided by Richard) 
 
Massive success, just over 650 turned up and rode. No requirement for first aiders 
Lots of positive feedback on Social Media and a few minor bits of constructive feedback, 
specifically around signage 
 
Debrief to happen in last couple of weeks 
 
Noted that it was a good idea to keep sportive and club committee separate and huge 
amount of work that had gone in to organising 
 

Container Update 
 

• Current Overview - site sale completed.  Currently £600 per year rent cost. Need 
to vacate by end of May 

• Paul has meeting with Leven’s Larder, looks like they will host us, subject to 
agreeing rent figure. This is our preferred location due to distance from Kinross 

• Next Steps (subject to agreement on site) would be to arrange move via Purves 
Plant Hire 

 

Richard / 
Paul 

Club Kit 
 

• Fran provided overview of current inventory 
• Gave update on requests for new Kit. Endura are ready and primed for us to 

come back on our requirements. Going to order short sleeve jerseys, committe 
happy with order for Bib Short (including 1 extra ladies shorts).  

• Vote taken to take on 1 size extra in all 4 garment types (after an awful ot of 
debate) 

• Kit Subsidy - Decision taken to no longer subsidise kit for adults, however Juniors 
(under 18s) to be provided with a free jersey if required. The junior needs to be 
active with the club on a regular basis rather than have completed a regular 
number of events. If junior requires more than one top (due to damage/Growth 

Fran 



 
 

etc) this will be provided at discretion of Fran/committee 
 

• New Kits Supplier Update provided. Both potential suppliers require minimum 
orders. Only Nopinz take individual orders. Decision still to be taken on who to 
use 

GP Series and other club ride activities 
  

• Series likely to involve 10 events starting 5th May 
• Standard trophy introduced across 4 event to be know as the Craig Johnston 

Trophy 
• Separate Male and Female events 
• Richard to help out on the results table for normal league. Tim to collate 

standard results  after event for upload 
• Web scorer - Overview provided on Web Scorer and context about how it 

works.. Agreement to stick with current timing approach for now 
• Update provided on club rides - new ride leaders recruited and Jane looking at 

organising a ride leader course 
• Chain Gang to start 
• CX association asking if KCC wants to host an event in the SCX series. Paul didn’t 

mind leading event but would require commitment from others as the event 
requires significant work to host. Decision to be taken on whether to pursue, 
Paul to talk to SCX. 4 or 5 people required to organise 

All 

AOB 
• Next meeting to be held on 13th June in person at Kirklands Hotel 

All 

 


